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Dear Parents and Carers, 

This week we celebrate NATIONAL CHILD PROTECTION WEEK. The theme of the 30th anniversary of this important 
week is: Putting children first. The same theme that was used to launch the very first campaign. 

‘The aim of the week is to bring abuse and neglect out of the shadows and put children’s wellbeing on the               
national agenda’. 

Under this year’s theme of ‘Putting children first’ all Australians are encouraged to look at how they can prioritise 
children in their lives and communities and to engage in National Child Protection Week. 

Putting children first means prioritising the safety and wellbeing of children. To grow up well children need to feel 
safe and loved, have a chance to play and explore, have a say in decisions that affect them, and access to essential 
things like food, shelter and healthcare.  

For children to thrive we need to come together as a community and put children’s needs first during National Child 
Protection Week and every week.  

At St Francis all staff are mandatory reporters and we have policies and procedures in place to ensure the safety of 
all our students at the school. Along with our PBS4L focus, we have Well-being, Pastoral Care and Child Protection 
Policies which are available for any member of the community upon request.  

Throughout the year all teachers focus on two very important concepts with their students: 

Everyone has the right to feel safe. 

There is nothing so awful that you can’t tell someone else (parent, teacher, relative or another trusted adult) 

Depending on the age of students the following will be discussed: 

Personal space – body boundaries mean you don’t have to hug or kiss anyone, even ‘Great Grandma’ if you don’t 
want to. You are the boss of your own body. 

Body safety – no one has the right to ask to see or touch your private parts. If they do, yell ‘no’ or ‘stop’ and run to 
tell a trusted adult. 

Emotional awareness – be aware of what happens in our bodies when we become scared or uncomfortable. Not 
feeling ‘right’ or feeling ‘uncomfortable’ are warning signs. 

Secrets – no one should ever keep secrets that make them feel bad or uncomfortable. You are allowed to share a 
‘bad’ secret with trusted adults. 

Safety networks – who is in your safety network? Who can you tell if you feel uncomfortable or have seen                       
something that you didn’t want to? The ‘helping hand’ or ‘network hand’ assists children to identify individuals or 
services that can assist them. The children write the name of one trusted adult on each finger, who they can ask 
for help if they feel unsafe. In the palm or web of the hand older students may include details for                        
Kids Helpline 1800 55 1800  or Emergency 000. 

We greatly value the support of parents and carers in providing a safe school environment. The National Association 
to Prevent Child Abuse & Neglect (NAPCAN) is an organisation dedicated to preventing Child Abuse and Neglect. 
Their website has useful resources, contacts and information to inform, guide and assist parents in this important 
area. Check their website for more details at https://www.napcan.org.au/                                                  

It is in partnership we can do great things for the children in our care.                                                                                           

Jenny Bellenger                                                                                                                                                                                 
Principal 

PRINCIPAL’S MESSAGE 

http://www.kidshelp.com.au/
tel:1800%2055%201800
https://www.napcan.org.au/


UPDATED COVID 19 INFORMATION FROM CEDP 

Important Self Isolation Information 

Advice about how to manage self-isolation, particularly with siblings, is available from NSW Health and from 
the Western Sydney Local Health District Community Resources website. Importantly: 

In most cases, siblings of students identified as a close contact are able to return to school as normal unless  
they also have been identified as a ‘close contact’ by NSW Health or are not able to isolate from the sibling who 
is a confirmed close contact; 

Where families find it difficult to isolate siblings from other family members who are a confirmed close contact 
of someone with COVID-19, the sibling should not attend school during the period of isolation; 

If a parent/carer is unable to isolate effectively from a child identified as a close contact, they should not attend 
work during the close contact’s isolation period. Family members of close contacts are asked to keep a very 
close watch for COVID-19 symptoms and follow the advice provided previously about what action to take if 
they have concerns. 

Vertical Student Groupings 

Recent advice from NSW Health requires schools to keep students in Year or Staged groups wherever possible. 
While this is often very challenging in a school setting, it is designed to minimise the risk of spreading infection 
through the school, should a member of the school community acquire COVID-19.  

Parent/Carer Contact Information 

It is very important that our school’s parents/carers contact data is kept up to date should it need to be used 
quickly. Please contact the school as a matter of urgency if your contact details have changed. If we had a                 
reported positive COVID-19 at St Francis all family details are required so that parents and carers receive                
communication quickly in a timely manner. As you can appreciate, this might also be required out of normal 
school hours. 

Safety & Hygiene 

At St Francis we will continue to follow the guidelines from NSW Health. The guidelines are: 

- Vigilance in ensuring that staff and students do not attend school or work if they are unwell. 

- Exclude students and staff with even mild symptoms of COVID-19. 

- Encourage immediate testing for any symptomatic child(ren) or staff. 

- Students absent or sent home due to flu like symptoms need to be COVID-19 tested. 

- Staff and students must not return to school or work until they return a negative COVID-19 test result and are 
symptom free . 

- Schools must sight the negative COVID-19 test result prior to allowing students and staff to return to school. 

- Prohibit return to school for anyone with symptoms of COVID-19 until a negative COVID test result has been 
reported. 

- Ensure that adults maintain physical distancing at all times. 

- Ensure good hand hygiene at all times (e.g. upon entry to the school, entry to the classroom and upon exit of 
the classroom).  

Schools should limit activities to Year or Stage groups whenever possible.    (….continued next page) 

http://email.news.olmc.nsw.edu.au/c/eJw1TstuwyAQ_Br7VuRdwIQDh6hqpNz6CxvYBFfEWAaHfn5ppWpGmsdhNMHNVhs_Lg4nnKYTAMiuRoCYpbXm_DHDjBbftR7UtHIrIqenF2tpgsMh6BijAwQVmAHphqQV6xuok5KGQSuURo3JxVq3MsjzgJfO1pqITKnGv6FHfvWh3l_XO_u65KP04PNrCW9gu_2kB_9Wge90pCqobN_j7r4iPTv6sY3
http://email.news.olmc.nsw.edu.au/c/eJw1j81qwzAQhJ_GvkVI8o-qgw4hbkgg0EOgOZa1pFgqkm1sqXr9bkvLLszstzAwRvWyE7r2ilNO6QtjrEEVhJG-kVIcX3vWc8lPXVe1dLZlJ0uImsx7IdZkArl2ij6FHAU10LVWUNlSK5gxozFongzGOiiX0rpXzbHiZ9xSCil7cIY4CyG537hp-cI4_J7e3q_DgcnDw4YwWj9PCC9LtFVzzil-7Ev


ENROLLING NOW FOR 2021 

ST FRANCIS OF ASSISI PRIMARY SCHOOL 
ENROLING NOW KINDER TO YEAR 6 FOR 2021 

CONTACT THE SCHOOL ON 8886 9600  

OR EMAIL stfrancis@parra.catholic.edu.au 

UPDATED COVID 19 INFORMATION FROM CEDP (continued) 

School Operations and School Related Activity  

Some of the changes required from schools are: 

- Students to stay within their relevant cohort, year group for all learning activities. 

- Schools must not travel outside of their local community area or zone for all inter school activities. 

- Some group activities such as choirs, changing and the use of wind instruments in a group setting are not         
permitted. 

- Dance activities will require risk assessments and a COVID-19 Safety Plan. 

- A Year 6 or Year 12 graduation assembly is allowed with restrictions. 

Guidance for Community Use and Visitors to the School 

Some of the changes required from schools are: 

- P&F social events or functions are no longer permitted. 

- All community user groups must have a COVID-19 Safety Plan. 

Stopping of Certain Practices 

Certain practices must cease altogether. These include: 

- Activities that result in the mixing of students from schools in different regions, such as sporting-related                 
activities, drama and debating. 

- School-related overnight events (e.g. retreats, camps, excursions) as there is increased risk of transmission of 
the virus in a residential type setting with shared facilities. 

- School-related social activities (e.g. school formals, dinners or dances; graduation ceremonies; or parent             
engagement functions). 

Additional Advice 

Schools are advised that Kindergarten orientation and transition to school activities remain on hold until                 
further notice. Advice is being developed to support schools to consider alternate ways to engage families and 
children in preparation for starting school in 2021. 

CONGRATULATIONS 

Very exciting news - Mrs Abigail Sanchez and her husband are expecting their first child in December this year. 

Continuing with the exciting news, we also congratulate Miss Elianne Abi who announced her engagement last 
week. 



AMAZE-A-THON 

Last Friday we held our Amaze-a-thon. All the children and staff had a fabulous time trying out all the different 
activities. Thank you to Mr A and Mrs Gittoes for planning such a fantastic day. 










